
                                    
 
 
Joseph Penzien Memorial Fund 
 
A fellowship fund has been established in the name of Joseph 
Penzien to fund and support graduate engineering students enrolled 
in the Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering at the 
University of California, Berkeley.  Preference will be given to 
students who have demonstrated financial need and have chosen 
the field of structural engineering and structural mechanics. The 
goal is to raise $500,000 to qualify for a named graduate 
fellowship. 
 
To make a contribution, please send cash/checks to Enid C. 
Pollack, Sr. Development Director at UC Berkeley College of 
Engineering, 210 McLaughlin Hall, College of Engineering, 
Berkeley, CA 94720-1722.  Please make checks payable to UC 
Berkeley College of Engineering and include check memo: Joseph 
Penzien Memorial Fund.  Ms. Pollack can be contacted by phone 
at 510-642-2257 or by email at epollack@berkeley.edu. 


